
Tetra Tech
285 Ellicott St, Buffalo, New York 14203

Tel 716.849.9419 Fax 716.849.9420 www.tetratech.com

December 21, 2015

Ms. Kelly Rossiter, AICP
Rivers Conservation & Scenic Rivers Program Specialist
Pennsylvania Department of Conservation and Natural Resources
Bureau of Recreation and Conservation
400 Market Street, 5th Floor
Harrisburg, PA 17101-2301

RE: Sunoco Pipeline, L.P. (SPLP) – Pennsylvania Pipeline Project
Scenic Rivers Review- 2015: Applicant Code 805.
Minor Modification of Workspace at LeTorte Spring Run, Cumberland County, PA

Dear Ms. Rossiter:

On behalf of Sunoco Pipeline, L.P. (SPLP), we thank you for your earlier concurrence letter
regarding the proposed Pennsylvania Pipeline Project (PPP) crossing of Pennsylvania Scenic
Streams (dated August 13, 2015). Since that concurrence letter, SPLP has made a minor
modification of the proposed construction workspace on the east side of LeTorte Spring Run in
Cumberland County, Pennsylvania. On behalf of SPLP, Tetra Tech is requesting Pennsylvania
Department of Conservation and Natural Resources, Scenic Rivers Program concurrence on an
additional temporary workspace on the east side of LeTorte Spring Run, for use to access the
stream as a source of water for hydrostatic testing of three horizontal directional drill (HDD)
pipeline segments for the PPP. No tree or shrub clearing would be required in the newly
proposed workspace.

Specifically, the proposed temporary access site would be used for access to the stream,
placement of a water pump (with secondary containment if within 50 feet of the stream), and
temporary overland piping. The water pump would be placed within the surveyed limits of
disturbance (LOD) and temporary overland piping would run across the area (marked in green)
to the stream, where a total of 388,708 gallons of water would be withdrawn. No tree or shrub
clearing will be required in this area, temporary erosion and sedimentation controls would be
installed as required, and any disturbed areas would be restored and seeded following completion
of this temporary use.

Attachment 1 provides an aerial figure depicting the proposed workspace and Attachment 2
provides a site plan highlighting the area of SPLP’s access needs (green shaded area). SPLP
intends to perform all site activities in accordance with all applicable laws and regulations, and
will take steps to avoid direct impacts to LeTorte Spring Run and adjacent landscape.
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Tetra Tech respectfully requests your timely review of this request and concurrence that this
additional temporary use/workspace would not adversely affect the scenic characteristics of this
stream under the Pennsylvania Scenic Streams Program. If you have any questions or would like
to discuss any aspect of the project further, please feel free to contact me at (716) 849-9419 ext.
110 or at Sandy.Lare@tetratech.com. Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,
Tetra Tech Inc.

Sandy Lare
Environmental Project Manager

Enclosure

cc: Christopher P. Embry (SPLP)
Brad Schaeffer (Tetra Tech, Inc.)



ATTACHMENT 1

AERIAL FIGURE OF WORKSPACE FOR LETORTE SPRING RUN WATER
WITHDRAWAL





ATTACHMENT 2

WORKSPACE FOR LETORT SPRING RUN WATER WITHDRAWAL



Pennsylvania Pipeline Project
Workspace for LeTort Spring Run Water Withdrawal

Green = New Proposed Workspace (No Tree Clearing Required).


